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23
rd

 July 2019 

 
Deputy Stephen Donnelly, TD 

Dáil Eireann, 

Leinster House, 

Kildare Street, 

Dublin 2. 

 

Dear Deputy Donnelly, 

 

The Health Service Executive (HSE) has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the following 

Parliamentary Question, which was submitted to this Department for response.   

 

PQ 31015/19 

To ask the Minister for Health the number of community healthcare organisations which have established 

waiting lists for homecare on a standardised basis 

 

The 2019 National Service Plan 2019 provides for;  

 17.9m home support hours to be delivered to 53,000 people inclusive of 410,000 hours/550 home support 

packages funded under the Winter Initiative 2018/2019 

 Intensive Home Care Packages delivered to approximately 235 people with approximately 360,000 hours 

delivered in the full year 

 

The Home Support Service is funded by Government to deliver a volume of service each year as approved in the 

HSE National Service Plan. It is a non-statutory service and access to the current service is based on assessment 

of the person’s needs by the HSE and having regard to the available resources and the competing demands for 

the services from those people with assessed needs. The number of people in receipt of home support at any 

time will vary having regard to the value of the individual home supports approved and as clients cease and new 

clients with different value home support are approved and commenced.  

 

Preliminary data currently available reflects the period to the end of May 2019. As of this date, 6,819 people have 

been assessed and waiting on funding to be allocated. Of those waiting, 1,871 are already in receipt of home 

support service, however require additional support.  

 

The numbers on the waiting list reflect a point in time and those people who are on the waiting list are reviewed, 

as funding becomes available, to ensure that individual cases continue to be dealt with on a priority basis within 

the available resource and as determined by local front line staff who know and understand the clients’ needs. If 

clients are assessed and approved for home support and funding is not immediately available, these cases are 

included on the waiting list for funding.  

 

The level of activity and associated costs in relation to home support is monitored on an on-going basis by the 

Chief Officers across their CHOs and with the Head of Operations Services for Older People nationally to ensure 

that those with the greatest needs are supported and that the overall expenditure on home support services by 

the HSE does not exceed the available funding. 

 



 

Each CHO across the country has been provided with the National Guidelines & Procedures for Standardised 

Implementation of the Home Support Service 2018, which is available for download at the following link:- 

https://www.hse.ie/eng/services/list/4/olderpeople/service-arrangement-documents.html . 

 

The Department is currently engaged in a detailed process to develop a new stand-alone, statutory scheme for 

the financing and regulation of home support services. Developing a new statutory scheme will be an important 

step in ensuring that the system operates in a consistent and fair manner for all those who need home support 

services. The Sláintecare Implementation Strategy commits to the introduction of the new scheme in 2021. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

_____________________________ 

On behalf of:  

Sandra Tuohy 

Assistant National Director 

Older Persons Services - Operations 

 

 


